





Republika ng Pilipinas

Kagawaran ng Edukasyon

Tanggapan ng Pangalawang Kalihim

OUA MEMO 00-0121-0011 MEMORANDUM

05 January 2021

For:

Regional Directors and BARMM Education Minister

Schools Division Superintendents

Regional and Division Information Technology Officers

Administrative Officers V (Supply Officers)
Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads
Public Elementary and Secondary School Teachers

Schools ICT Coordinators All Others Concerned

Subject:

PARTICIPATION IN THE ONLINE SURVEY FOR THE TERMINAL PROJECT EVALUATION OF THE DEVELOPMENT SUPPORT SERVICES (DSS) AND TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE (TA) TO THE DEPED COMPUTERIZATION PROGRAM (DCP) TO THE K TO 12 PROGRAM IMPLEMENTED IN PARTNERSHIP WITH UNITED

NATIONS DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (UNDP)

In 2016, the Department of Education (DepEd) partnered with the United Nations Development Programme (UNDP) in the implementation of the DepEd Computerization Program (DCP) to the K to 12 Program. Through this program, the DepEd mobilized the UNDP through the National Acceleration Modality (NAM) in the procurement, delivery, and installation of about 4,800 ICT packages to schools from 2016 to 2019.

As part of the Terminal Evaluation of this program, there are three (3) surveys conducted on the following program components:

- 1. Utilization of ICT packages for students' learning and its current operational status at the school level;
- 2. Operational status of ICT packages distributed to Division offices; and
- DepEd-Civil Society Organization (CSO) partnership in terms of ascertaining school readiness and on the delivery and installation of ICT packages and solar panels.

The 1st set of survey questionnaires on ICT packages would need the participation of teachers and ICT Coordinators or Focal Persons. The 2nd set





Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA)

[Administrative Service (AS), Information and Communications Technology Service (ICTS), Disaster Risk Reduction and Management Service (DRMMS), Bureau of Learner Support Services (BLSS), Baguio Teachers Camp (BTC), Central Security & Safety Office (CSSO)]

Department of Education, Central Office, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City Rm 519, Mabini Bldg; Mobile: +639260320762; Tel: (+632) 86337203, (+632) 86376207 Email: usec.admin@deped.gov.ph; Facebook/Twitter @depedtayo offices who were recipients of the ICT packages procured through UNDP. Lastly, the 3rd set of survey questionnaires would gather feedback from **DepEd field offices and CSO partners at the Regional and Division levels** on the monitoring and facilitation of school readiness and the distribution of ICT packages.

The participants for each set of surveys and the links to the online survey questionnaires are indicated in the table below. The surveys shall take about 20 to 25 minutes to answer and are accessible through mobile devices or personal computers.

Who may participate	Survey Title/Description	URL (Kindly click the links below or type the address on your browser to access the survey form online)
Schools' ICT Focal Persons and schools with ICT packages under Lots #1, #2, and #4	Schools' ICT Focal Persons Satisfaction Survey	https://bit.ly/DEPEDUNDP1
Teachers who are utilizing the ICT packages for students' learning under Lots #1, #2, and #4	Teachers' Satisfaction Survey	https://bit.ly/DEPEDUNDP2
Division Offices' staff with ICT packages under Lot #3	Satisfaction Survey for DepEd's Division Offices	https://bit.ly/DEPEDUNDP3
DepEd field personnel (Regional and Division offices) and CSO representatives	Survey on the DepEd and CSO Partnership in Support to Distribution of ICT Packages	https://bit.ly/DEPEDUNDP4

Aside from providing feedback on the accomplishment and challenges encountered, the respondents would have the opportunity to highlight lessons learned as well as give suggestions towards improving the support system for schools, teachers, learners, and the community towards collectively sustaining students' learning and building up competencies.

The respondents are encouraged to complete the survey on or before 11 January 2021.

For all future correspondence and queries on these surveys, please contact Mr. Noriel Sicad, the independent Terminal Evaluation Consultant supporting DepEd and UNDP via email at norielsicad@gmail.com.

For strict compliance.

ALAIN DEL B. PASCU Undersecretary